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	P.P.G. MEETING


Date: Wednesday 9th August 2017 
@ 13.00pm

Location: GP Suite Cannock Chase Hospital.

Minutes 
	1. Persons Present:
	Dr. Rasib, Sam Rasib, David Stagg, Margaret Price, Janice Lloyd, Sarah Giles, Pam Burlingham, Patrick Pincombe, Geoff Hackett, Val Cox.

	2. Apologies:
	Susan Andrews, Betty Chapman, Linda Mair.

	
	Welcome:
Dr Rasib attended the start of the meeting and addressed the members present. He explained the problems being faced with the number of appointments/ man hours available and asked the members to think about the streamlining of calls and to come forward with any ideas they may have any. Sam to elaborate on this in her section. David suggested PPG members doing sessions in reception to educate patients on how it works.

	3. Minutes of previous meeting held 7th June 2017:
	Minutes of previous meeting agreed as correct and passed.

	4. Managers Report:
	DNA figures: 
It was stated that a percentage would be more demonstrative than just a number and it was queried that adding the cost to the practice may also mean more to patients than just a number of how many appointments were missed. The current list size is 5553. 
Spring Newsletter:

Any items for the autumn newsletter need to be submitted a.s.a.p. The intention is to release the newsletter quarterly with the next one being 1st September.

Next Patient Survey: 
Sam asked if members could start thinking about questions for the survey and share these via email. It was stated that we need to have a tool to enable us to compare it with previous surveys so maybe think about similar question to those used previously. Any new question ideas need to be forwarded to Sam ASAP for inclusion.

Dementia Friendly Practice:

We are now officially a Dementia Friendly Practice so we will be working towards ensuring that we do all we can in completing our actions set out in our action Plan 

PPG members who attended Dementia awareness meeting stated that it was very informative and very well presented by Jenny.

Launch of Live Well Community Cafe:

Practice in partnership with MAC and CASS successfully launched the first café on Thursday 13th July, this was a very enjoyable event with a really good turnout. The launch for Rugeley will take place on August 16th and for Stafford on Saturday 16th September. 

Next Cannock café will take place on Thursday 10th August and the theme set for this event will be ‘Memory Lane’.

We will also be doing a Macmillan Coffee Morning on 20th September at Lea Hall Sport & Social Club in Rugeley. Everyone is welcome. 

We are looking for volunteers to help with these cafes so please can you spread the word and anyone who is interested to let me know. 

Lead Walk Group:

Sam mentioned how she would like to introduce a Lead walker for the practice; Sam has been speaking to Val about setting this up. 

We do have a lady from MAC who is already doing the course and once certified she too will become a lead walker for the practice. 

Val is waiting for a response to her enquiry regarding Lead Walker Training.
Alzheimer’s Memory Walk:

Again as part of our partnership with MAC (Jenny Ashley), we will be hosting our First Alzheimer’s memory walk for the Live well café and this will take place on Friday 1st September at 1pm. The location will be confirmed as soon as it has been tested to ensure that the walk is suitable for those with wheelchairs and pushchairs. 

Carer Chat Clinics:

Sam spoke about the success and interest from patients from Dementia Chat Clinics, and therefore has now worked closely with CASS to set up regular Carer’s clinics too at the practice. The first was launched Wednesday 9th August. If anyone who looks after someone would like to get support and help, or would like to chat with Helen (from CASS) about concerns they have then please feel free to book into the clinic. Further details can be found on flyers in waiting room as well as on Website and Facebook page. Next clinic is scheduled for 6/09/17.

Certificate received for Bake Sale:

Sam mentioned that we have received a certificate for the Bake Sale that the practice held along with the members, this would be displayed in the waiting room, so thank you once again to everyone.
Introduction of New GP Appointment booking system:
Sam detailed how the streamlining of calls will work, this will only apply to GP appointments, when calling the receptionists will be asking the patient to give brief details which will follow a protocol specifically set up by Dr Rasib himself ensuring safety has been considered. The call will then be passed through the system to a Doctor who will take appropriate action, this could involve a number of actions, maybe a phone call back from the clinician for further details, the GP may signpost the patient to another more appropriate service to avoid delay in treatment, a blood test may be requested from the patient, the patient maybe asked to book in with the practice pharmacist on the same day or next available appointment if not urgent, the GP will ask the patient to come in to see him/her if further examination is needed prior to any treatment or referrals or if it is an Admin issue then this will be passed to the admin team to be dealt with. The aim is to ensure that all calls are dealt with on the same day and all patients who need to be seen with urgent queries are seen as a priority on the day that they call rather then having to call back as all appointments have already been booked. The other intention for this system is to ensure that no patients are asked to call back at 8am the next morning as the practice feel that this is where the issue/complaints are arising when patients say that they have problems getting through on the phones. This system will mean that any patient can call at any time of the day and still be dealt with without the need to call back again the following day. We are hopeful about this system but need full support from the PPG members in raising awareness.
It was suggested by the members for them to come into the waiting area to talk to patients on a one to one basis to explain about the streamlining and other services.

Flu Clinics:
These will commence in September, first to be set for September 27th but will confirm closer to the time. 

I few can please have surveys ready for handing out by this date that would be great. 

	5. Terms of Reference Review. (deferred from last meeting): 
	Heading; Meetings item 9 An Open meeting will be held once a year. Agreed to delete this item.

	6. Patient Survey Formulation:
	Already addressed in item 4.

	7.Group Participation:
	A list of jobs still requiring a volunteer to do them was passed round. Sarah agreed to do Event Secretary.

	8. Action / News:
	David asked if anyone would be interested in attending, patient council meeting/or being an ambassador for Healthwatch.
Live Well Community Café 2nd Thursday every month, 10.00-12.30, St Mary’s Social Club Cannock.
Walking Football: 7-8 interested people needed. David asked for a notice re 5 a side walking football. David will put together a flyer to distribute.

	9. PPG minutes for members without email access:
	The group members’ list was passed round for everyone to ensure details is up to date. Postal members please contact surgery so a copy can be collected on your next visit. Pam will ensure Janice receives a copy.

	10. Monthly board checking:
	Pam and Janice agreed to remind people when their turn is due. They were given an up to date of members contact details to enable them to do this.

	Item 12 + 13:
	Omitted due to over -run of meeting time.


	Date of Next Meeting: 4th October 2017 @ 1p.m.



